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                 “Opere et Veritate ”  1 John  3,18  

Brothers, 

October was another busy month. 

On October 1st,  we had K of C day at the 18th All 
Saints Habitat for Humanity house. 
 
At our October 4 meeting, we approved over $11,000 
in charitable contributions: 

Monastery of the Holy Spirit - $5,000 
KofC Charities (PWID) – over $2,000 
Birthright - $1,000 
Dominican Sisters - $1,000 
People Making Progress - $1,000 
FODAC (Friends of Disabled Adults/Children) -
$500 
Fr. Ho Lung – Missionaries for 
the Poor Jamaica  Mission - $500  
Special Olympics Softball - $250 

The $5,000 contribution to the Mon-
astery of the Holy Spirit will allow 
the council’s support to be memori-
alized on one of the columns in their 
meditation garden. 

On October 13th we combined with 
brother knights from St. Benedict’s 
in hosting a Dinner and Wine Auc-
tion for the benefit of St. Joseph’s 
High School in Ghana, Africa.  The event raised 
nearly $50,000 for the school. 

We had our annual Oktoberfest on Sunday October 
16th at Rivermont Park, and if you missed it, you 
missed a great time.  State Deputy (and Past Grand 
Knight at All Saints) Rick Sisko presented our coun-
cil its fifth Double Star award and our Third Place 
International Service Award for Youth Service.   
Representatives from the Kiwanis were there to share 
in the recognition for the Soap Box Derby project. 

On October 18th we held the Council’s annual Mass 
of Remembrance.  The honor guard and the acolytes 
lighting the 34 candles honoring our Council’s 34 
Brother Knights who have gone to their reward made 
this a memorable event, as did the large number of 
attendees at the Mass. 

Thanks to the efforts of Great Pumpkin, BJ Van-
Gundy, his Faithful Gourd, Bruce Malinoff, and a 
cast of thousands (well – a lot of other volunteers) the 
First Annual All Saints Pumpkin Patch appears to be 

a rousing success!!  Last chance to get a pumpkin will 
be the weekend of October 29/30 after which the 
pumpkins will disappear (again, with the help of a 
cast of thousands of volunteers), thereby returning 
All Saints to its pre-Pumpkin splendor. 

The All Saints Habitat for Humanity House was fin-
ished and dedicated on October 23rd, and that week-
end we also helped sponsor  the pre-school picnic, 
complete with hay rides for the kids. 

Our Wednesday night Poker Players graciously ac-
commodated the First Degree team with a schedule 
change allowing our monthly First Degree to take 
place on Wednesday the 26th.  Three new Brothers 

were added to our ranks. 

The Keep Christ In Christmas card sale 
has begun outside the church and will 
move into the Social Hall during the 
weekend masses in November.  

Later in November the Fudge from the 
Monastery of the Holy Spirit should         
arrive, just in time for Christmas giving 
(don’t forget the fruitcake, coffee, and 
biscotti as well). 

Mark your calendar for Desserts with 
Santa on Saturday morning, December 

3rd, and the annual Knights of Columbus Christmas 
Party Saturday evening December 10th. 

Over the weekend of October 22/23, I was in New 
Jersey visiting my parents.  When I told my father 
what our council was doing, he was amazed.  He said 
that, while his council had been active, it is signifi-
cantly less so because many of the Knights of his gen-
eration have passed on and there was no “new blood” 
to take over the activities.   

While All Saints is particularly active now, we need 
to make sure that what happened to my dad’s council 
does not happen here.  The way to insure that is to 
recruit new brothers.   

Remember, someone asked you to join, and now you 
owe it to yourself, your council, and to your male   
Catholic friends to pass that invitation along.  The 
next First Degree at All Saints will be on Tuesday 
November 29th. See you there and bring a recruit. 
  
Stan Wasowski, Grand Knight 
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Jean-Paul & Antonette Roy - 60 Years Wed 
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It was a very pleasant trip over to the Duluth home of Sir Knight Jean
-Paul Roy and wife Antonette by Past Grand Knight Lou Hlad to   
present this wonderful couple with  a Knight certificate honoring their 
60 years of marriage. They are our ninth couple so honored. 
 
This French-speaking pair recounted growing up on farms in Quebec 
during the Great Depression. He was 19 and she was 20 when they 
married  on October 22, 1951. Moving to the USA in 1965, Jean-Paul 
worked as a carpenter around the Boston area. He served in labor un-
ions all his working life. They came to Atlanta in the year 2000. 
 
Their passion is making cloth items of great beauty on their loom 
(shown at right).  The have many awards for this craft on their walls. 
Their walls are also full of paintings done by Antonette and their chil-
dren who also inherited a significant talent for art.  They have three 
children and are now recently up to 4 great grandchildren. 
 
Their health has slowed them down a bit and we don’t get to see them 
as often as we like. He has had a partial cancerous lung removed and 
she has had a recent bout with double pneumonia. They seemed well 
on their 60th anniversary and were taken out to dinner by their chil-
dren that evening. 
 
As it says on the certificate, “our prayers for continued blessings from    
Almighty God are wished upon them and their families”. 
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On September 27th, we welcomed 
O’Kon and Scanlon into our council. 
We also gained a readmission from a 
charter member Louis Bernard and a 
transfer 3rd degree, David Bailey. 
 
On October 26th, we added Brady, 
Pappetti, and Seco de Lucena. 
 
We will continue holding First Degree 
ceremonies on the last Tuesday of 
every month. We hope that many of 
our members will attend to make our 
new brothers feel very much at home. 
 
Welcome to all new brothers. 

Five New 1st Degree Brothers 

         Nick O’Kon                  Thomas Scanlon              Stuart Brady 

      Todd Papetti          Frank Seco de Lucena 

Council Brother Promotions/Reapplies/Transfers 
 

   No Picture 
 

    No  Picture 
 

 
  Chris Ibeneme             Dominic Palermo          Frank Zimmerer          Louis Bernard         David Bailey 

This has been a busy month for status changes, other than new members joining as 1st degree brothers. 
• Three members took their third degree---Ibeneme, Palermo, and Zimmerer. Louis Bernard is a charter 

member of our council who has reapplied after years of inactivity. We have his Form 100 reapplica-
tion, but no photo yet. He counts as a new recruit (over 7 years inactive). 

• David Bailey transferred into our council from St. Monica and is a 3rd degree member. We also have 
his Form 100 transfer document, but no photo yet. 

• Seven brothers have signed up to become 4th degree Sir Knights on November 12th. 
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  Frank Callan - Best of the Best Recruiter 

Very Important Proposer (VIP) Awards 

Then Lou Hlad (left) turned right around to give a specially-designed recruiting award to a 
quite surprised Frank Callan outlining his extraordinary contributions to the five consecutive 
Double Star Council plaques that our All Saints Council has received. We lost track a long time 
ago as to how many brothers Frank has found, signed,  interviewed, and  aggressively prodded 
through the entire recruiting process. Thanks, Frank, for our tremendous growth for 5 years. 

Membership chairman, Frank Callan, awards Very Important Proposer (VIP) certificates to Don Myers   
(5 recruits), Gert Kampfer (15 recruits), and Lou Hlad (15 recruits) at October 4th business meeting. 
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Hlad is October Knight-of-the-Month 

Before the award marathon displayed on the previous page was over, a surprised Lou Hlad was then honored with 
a Knight-of-the-Month Award for his preparations of two successful International Award submissions, six years of 
council newsletter preparations, various certificate creations, and weekly church bulletin articles.  

Who said it was far, far better to give than to receive?? 

Council Benevolence and Charity 
 
Council voted these charitable amounts at Oct. meet ing: 
• Monastery of Holy Spirit $5,000 
• Special Olympics “Camp Inspire” donation ($250) 
• Birthright Atlanta ($1,000) 
• Dominican Sisters ($1,000) 
• People Making Progress ($1,000) 
• Missionaries of the Poor in Jamaica ($500) 
• Friends of Disabled Children/ and Adults ($500) 
 
Missionary Brother Gray Plunkett wrote a nice “than k 
you” note for the $1,500 donation for Benin, Africa .    
Brother Ken Gregg’s circulated photos of the annual   
hospital toy distribution project ($500 last meetin g).  
Council voted to clean up the I-285/North Peachtree  Rd. 
exit on Nov. 5th as part of Dunwoody Cleanup Day. 
 
Council to assist Oct. 23rd pre-school picnic event . 
 
Deacon Ray Egan asks council to support Adopt-A-Cop  
program for Dunwoody.  See:      Adopt-A-Cop.org   
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Oktoberfest Family Picnic on October 16th 

6 

Once again we were blessed with a perfect October day at the private Rivermont Club Park along the 
Chattahoochee River. State Deputy, Rick Sisko, stopped by with wife Kathy to present Stan with our 
third International Award and our fifth consecutive  Double Star Council Award. When you throw in a 
keg of beer and a table full of good food, this had to be the highlight of our social year.  
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  Deceased Brother Remembrance Mass -  Oct. 18th 

It was the most solemn of all our council occasions as we stopped to remember our 34 deceased brothers who 
went before us to shape the council. Grand Knight Stan Wasowski read each of the names as a candle was lit 
by one of our brothers. The Frather Charles Watters Assembly of 4th degree honor guards provided the 
ceremonial reverence with cape and sword as they saluted each name.  Monsignor Marren was the celebrant 
and homilist, while the Peterson group provided the beautiful background. A social hall reception followed. 

7 



8 

 Not known for timid thinking, your Knights this yea r embarked on a fundraiser that looks like it is here 
to stay as an annual event. Two truckloads totaling about 3,500 pumpkins were delivered to All Saints 
with the blessing and encouragement of Monsignor Marren. The idea was first fostered by our Great 
Pumpkin, Sir Knight B.J. Van Gundy. 
 
Originally the council had considered using the grassy corner across Mt. Vernon Road near the UPS 
store where Christmas trees are sold. It was the Monsignor who asked why they were not to be used as 
parish decorations and a source of seasonal fun. While other pumpkin patches around the area are    
displayed on sterile plots, ours provides a unique setting all around our beautiful campus.  
 
Sales have been brisk and a special arrangement of income revenue sharing between the supplier and 
the council ensures no financial risk to the council and a guaranteed profit for Knight charities.  Final 
arrangements for the disposition of unsold inventory has likewise been made.  (An area goat farmer 
wants the leftover items as feed for his animals. Goats eat anything, you know.) We thank the scores of 
volunteers that helped with this project and loaned us their pickup truck to move the pumpkins around. 

Pumpkin Patch is a Huge New Success 
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http://youtu.be/fkaLo6EhLRY  << Click to  
view video 
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Eagle Scout Candidate Jagrowski Sponsored 

“Keep Christ in Christmas” Card Sale Held 

In keeping with our long held tradition 
of sponsoring Eagle Scout candidates 
with their Eagle Projects, All Saints is 
again behind one of our own Troop 434 
youngsters. 
 
Alex Jagrowski is planning to clean up 
older areas of the Roswell Historic 
Cemetery on the intersection of Alpha-
retta Highway and Roswell Road in 
Roswell, Georgia. The cemetery was 
originally owned by various families, 
but now belongs to the city of Roswell. 
 
Many of the older areas have fallen into 
a state of disrepair due to neglect. His 
project will address this by cleaning 
headstones, repairing fallen sections of 

wall, and cleaning general debris within the family plots of four families. 
 
Additionally he and his helpers will be planting a couple of cedar trees on an eroding slope to fight the 
erosion. His work days were planned for October 22,23, and 29th, so hopefully this project is com-
pleted by the time of this reading. We love to help these wonderful young men with a donation. 

The Knights of Columbus again lead the fight 
for avoiding secular degradation of a sacred reli-
gious feast day by promoting the purchase of 
Christmas cards that truly celebrate the meaning 
of the day.  
You will see no Santa Clauses in sleighs with 
bags of presents, or dancing reindeer, or snow-
men with corncob pipes on our cards. Our cards 
honor the birthday of Christ in no uncertain 
terms and all good Catholics should do the same. 
 
This year again the Knights sold their meaning-
ful cards at the doors of the church and also in-
cluded magnetic car stickers and Christmas    
ornaments with a religious theme. Thank you for 
purchasing them,  and know that all profits go 
toward support for the Interfaith Outreach 
Home in Doraville.   
Sales will continue in the social hall during the 
month of November. Please support this worth-
while charity by purchasing at least one item.  
CNTRL/Click on: 
http://www.kc11402.org/ChristmasCards.htm  
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“ Desserts with Santa”--Sat. Dec 3rd 

 

On Saturday, December 3, our Council will celebrate our 18th Annual  “Desserts With Santa” Party in 
the Social Hall from 9:30 AM until Noon.  It’s open to all families of the parish, including friends and 
neighbors, so we should have a great crowd.   
 
This year we will again have all the favorite activities such as:  Balloon Man, Face Painting, Multiple 
Craft Areas, Christmas Carols, lots of goodies to eat and drink, and of course a chance to get a picture 
with SANTA.  We are proud to sponsor this event and enjoy seeing the happiness of the children AND 
adults that attend. 
 
How can YOU help make this a success? 
 

1. Remember those goodies I mentioned. Well, Santa can’t bring them all, so we are asking YOU for 
donations of cookies or drinks (2-liter bottles).  We would like to have more “Home Made” good-
ies, if possible - but will appreciate “store-bought” as well.  You can bring them to the Social Hall 
Friday night, December 2 (Set Up) or early Saturday Morning, December 3. 

 
 2. Make plans to attend with your children and/or grandchildren.  Only $5.00 per family plus            

another donation of $2.00 for a picture with Santa.  
 

       3. We need YOU to help us staff the various activities during the party.  If you can help on Friday 
 Night (Set-Up) or Saturday, please contact John Buchholz at 770-458-5670 or  jkbuch@aol.com . 
 We’ll have sign-up sheets at the November 1 meeting. 
 
We are also trying to help the Dunwoody Police Toy Collection again this year, so anyone donating an  
unwrapped toy during our “Desserts” event will get their picture with Santa for FREE. 
 
Please find some way to help us ensure that the kids have a great start to the Christmas season - and 
hopefully you will be filled with the KofC Spirit o f Christmas as well. 
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 November Wedding Anniversaries  
   Date                                        Years   
        19th   Tim & Margy Lamb                        47 
        11th   Benny & Brigdet Mastrogiovanni  47  
         9th    Fred & Shirley Dyer                        46  
         9th    Deacon Ed & Carole Krise              46 
         1st     Don & Karen Converse                   45 
         8th    Stan & Kathy Wasowski                  39 
         7th    John & Laura Stowell                      27 
        30th   Richard & Joann Regruto               22 
        28th   Kevin & Sherry Flagg                      21 
       22nd    Bill & Karen Giles                           13 
         4th   Vimal & Seany Mathew                     5 

Council Birthdays and Anniversaries 

 

Upcoming Exemplification Opportunities 
1st Degree - Monday, Nov. 7th - St. Andrew Church, 675 Riverside Rd. Roswell, GA. 3 0075 
7 PM Candidates arrive by 6:30 PM. Coat and tie for  pictures.  tpetrukovich@charter.net   (770-642-6810) 
 
Fourth Degree - Saturday, Nov. 12 th - St. John Neumann Church, 801 Tom Smith Road, Lilburn, GA.  30047 
The Host Assembly will be the Divine Mercy Assembly 2771 and the Honoree will be Immediate Past State Deputy, 
Jim St. John.  Register 12 PM to 1:30 PM, ceremony 2 PM. Tuxedo required!!  
 
1st/2nd Degrees  Wednesday, Nov. 16th - Atlanta Council #660 - 2620 Buford Hiway NE, Atlanta 30324. 
1st degree at 7PM, register 6PM and 2nd degree starts about 8:30 PM. Register 7:45 PM 660RSVP@comcast.net.  
Those needing only 2nd degree should preferably com e as observers for 1st degree and then participate as 
candidates for 2nd degree. Coat and tie for pictures. 
 
2nd Degree - Monday, Nov. 28th - St. Andrew Church, 675 Riverside Rd. Roswell, GA. 3 0075 
7 PM Candidates arrive by 6:30 PM. Coat and tie for  pictures.  tpetrukovich@charter.net   (770-642-6810) 
 
1st Degree - Tuesday, Nov. 29th - All Saints McGivney Hall, 7:30 PM. Candidates arriv e by 7 PM. Coat and 
tie for pictures. Checkbook for 1st degree annual d ues/fees. louhlad@bellsouth.net.  
 
3rd Degree - Wednesday, Dec. 7th - St. Andrew Church, 675 Riverside Rd. Roswell, GA. 3 0075 
 7 PM Candidates arrive by 6:15 PM. Coat and tie fo r pictures.  tpetrukovich@charter.net   (770-642-6810) 

November Birthdays        
James Campbell             2nd       
Ron Collins                     3rd 
James Reilly                    3rd 
Jim Maloney                    6th 
Dave Mason                     7th 
Matt Allen                        8th               
Dennis Caniglia               8th 
David DeFay                     9th 
John Pepitone                 10th 
Greg Coletta                    11th   
Timothy Krulia               11th 
Gregory Kane                  12th 
John Buchholz                 13th 
Rod Austin                       16th 
Geoffrey  Sperback         16th 
John Knight                    18th 
Nevin Hagerty                 20th 
Joe Kane                          20th 
Gert Kampfer                 21st 
Chris Trantow                22nd 
Arthur Montagne           23rd 
Dave Webster                  23rd 
Bruce Barker                  24th 
Ed Kucharski                  24th 
Don Myers                      25th 
Michael Fess                   28th 
Cliff Chapman                30th 
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Our Council Intentions and Remembrances 

Ora Pro Nobis 

 34 Deceased Brother Knights of All Saints Council 11402 
John W. Lynch II           6/21/2011 
Warren P. Vicknair        6/21/2011     John A. O’Shea            1/27/2008      Robert J. Lescher            5/17/2003 
Walter J. Bieszak             4/17/2011    Thomas  M. Scherrer    4/10/2007      Brad M. Scranton         5/14/2003     
Joseph J. Wittman            3/09/2011    Richard Steiner          3/17/2006       Phillip A. Haluska         12/18/2002 
Charles F. Mahony          2/20/2011     Sal De Pace                 1/16/2006      Joseph A. Miller             12/2/2002 
Gerald A. Cicero             1/05/2011     Anthony C Ardagna 12/28/2005      James R. Fraser             9/21/2002 
David Moeller                5/09/2010      Jerome E. Travers     7/29/2005      Kenneth E. Smith           6/02/2000 
Frank Welter               12/20/2009      John P. Stojka              7/21/2005      Elias M. Mualem              3/27/2000 
Owen K. McCabe          8/16/2009      Paul G. Horan              6/02/2005      John W. Lynch III        12/15/1999 
William G. Lehman        4/16/2009      Edwin L. Woerner        5/21/2005      Ronald S. Kurtzer           12/12/1999 
Robert L. Morell             4/29/2008      Thomas J. Byrne, Jr.     1/13/2005      Kenneth C. McIntosh     11/25/1998 
Gordon G. Hurt               3/03/2008      James J. McCabe        10/22/2004      William J. Batdorf          3/23/1998 

Founding Members of All Saints Council on July 4, 1994 are shown in Bold 

       Ailing Brothers Monthly Prayers:  

           Jack Klapka        Dennis Klein 
           Ron Collins          Frank Paolozzi                     
         Frank Murphy       Al Kosek 
     Jim Mammoser         Nestor Montero       
 Benny Mastrogiovanni    James Tally 
    George Swartz         Mike Klimshuk 
          Bob Heald             Franz Brucks 
         Ed Krise               John Jedlicka 
     Frank Paolozzi        Dennis Mackin 
                  Joe Cavallaro           

Ailing Brother Ongoing Prayers 
   William O’Connor      Matt Dewhurst       
    John Lynch, Jr.          Ed Pavlik                  

Our Seminarians 
    Brian Baker      Matt Dalrymple 
    Jack Knight - new seminarian 
     

 Our Beloved Clergy 

Archbishop Wilton D. Gregory 

Ret. Archbishop John F. Donoghue, D.D. 
Aux. Atlanta Bishop Luis R. Zarama  
Abbot Francis Michael Stiteler 
Monsignor R. Donald Kiernan, P.A. 
Monsignor Hugh M. Marren 
Father William T. Hao 
Father Daniel  J. McCormick 
Father Michael U. Onykuru 
Father William F. Rowland, S.M. 
Father Bryan Small     Father Daniel Ketter 
Father David Daly, LC 
Deacon Ray Egan   Deacon William Garrett  
Deacon Ed Krise     Deacon Paul Doppel 
Deacon Ken Melvin 

Prayers for Friends/ Loved Ones 
Bill Allen’s wife, Tisha 
John Barranco’s wife, Susan 
John Brach’s son-in-law, Mike Spinello 
John Buchholz’s wife, Karleen 
Dave Davis’ mother, Esther, 96 
Mark Foster’s uncle, Warren Foster & 2nd Uncle 
Dave Guy, prospective knight in SC monastery 
Mike Haslach’s mom, 85 
Lou Hlad’s uncle/aunt, Frank & Eleanor Hlad 
Al Kosek’s wife, Sylvia 
Chuck Mahoney’s widow, Grace 
Bennie Mastrogiovanni’s daughter-in-law, Hollie 
Bill O’Brien’s grandson, Isaac Del Valle 
Sean O’Neill’s wife, Connie 
MOQ Grand Knight Bob Santos’ wife, Christine 
Fred Quintan’s son, Ethan 
Ernie Spencer’s Grandson, Garrett Pilcher 
BJ Van Gundy’s daughter, Whitney 
Frank Welter’s widow, Margaret 
Mark Yanta’s nephew, Nolan Goldklang 
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     Office                                        Officer                      Phone                            Email 
Grand Knight     Stan Wasowski 770-512-7397       swasowski@langlegal.com  
Deputy Grand Knight   Bob Fiscella      770-395-7101       bobfiscella@comcast.net 
Chancellor                              Frank Callan                770-668-9755       fvcallan@aol.com 
Chaplain    Rev. Msgr. Marren 770-393-3255     msgrmarren@allsaints.us 
Advocate    BJ Van Gundy 678-291-0805        bj@vangundy.net        
Warden                Joe Fuentes       770-350-0355        skierjoey@hotmail.com 
Recorder    Ed Trainor  770-396-7053      ejtrainor@aol.com 
Financial Secretary                    John Stowell                 770-671-9812        jsstowell@comcast.net    
Treasurer    Mario Commito 770-395-7723        mario@kw.com 
Lecturer    John Buchholz             770-458-5670        jkbuch@aol.com 
 
Inside Guards    Edgar Pierson (lead)   770-390-0043        ednorma@comcast.net        
                  Mark Foster                 404-394-4537        markjfoster@yahoo.com 
                                         Bill Luckert                770-640-5209        billuckert@aol.com                             
Outside Guards   Gene Gannon (lead)    770-797-3925        gene.gannon@prudential.com 
                 Bill Schmitz                  770-451-6113        schmitz.bill@gmail.com 
 
Trustee Three-Year Term  Gert Kampfer  770-698-8269      kofc11402@bellsouth.net 
Trustee Two-Year Term            Lou Hlad  770-394-6327         louhlad@bellsouth.net 
Trustee One-Year Term      Don Myers                   770-394-5192        dmyers2@aol.com 
 
District 13 Deputy     Rick Langheim 770-449-5262      rlangheim@nationsroof.com 
Insurance Field Agent    John Knight  770-936-0465      johnaknight@bellsouth.net  
Program Activity Director         Joe Liebsack                770-393-9695        jliebsack@att.net                                                                                       
Activity Directors  
Acolytes    Norb Braza  770-393-8645      nlbraza@aol.com 
Bereavement                               Deacon Ray Egan        770-394-5643        dekeray@aol.com 
Church     John Barranco             770-396-6823        jbbarranco@bellsouth.net 
Community     Dean Trantow              770-457-6061        trantowd@aol.com 
Council     Dennis Caniglia            770-908-0484        adennisc@bellsouth.net                                               
Family Life                 Kevin Murray               770-248-0751        kpmurray@bellsouth.net 
Membership                                Frank Callan                770-668-9755        fvcallan@aol.com 
Pro-Life    Will Estes                      770-451-5014        westes@tldz.org 
Vocations    Jim Mammoser  770-451-1753       xmammoser@inbox.com 
Youth      Bryan Kler                    770-457-5537         bryankler@comcast.net                 
Dunwoody Volunteer Co-ord  Jim Maloney                  770-394-7895         jimarn@bellsouth.net                            
    
Communications & Feedback 
Website Editor                  Gert Kampfer     770-698-8269        kofc11402@bellsouth.net 
Newsletter Editor/Publicity  Lou Hlad     770-394-6327         louhlad@bellsouth.net 
Parish Pastoral Board Rep       John Francis                    770-394-6008        ejohnfrancis@gmail.com 

If you should miss one of our CallingPost voicemails or wish 
a repeat,  dial  1-800-925-7443. Then enter the 10-digit    
Public Group ID (PGID) 128-432-9444 (no dashes) to 
identify our sending organization and hear it again.  

    Council Photo Journal at   http://KofC11402.shutterfly.com 
Jamaica Mission,/Supreme Convention,/Church Directory Pictures/Fourth of 

July Parade/ Low Country Boil/ High School Senior Cookout/ Soap Box Derby/  
 

Watters Assembly Photo Journal at http://watters.shutterfly.com 
 Founder’s Day Dinner/ New Officer Installation/  Eucharistic Congress Honor 
Guard/  USO Troop  Greeting/  Fr. Kevin Peet Army Commissioning/  

Never miss a  
message again  

All Saints Council 11402  (http://kc11402.org) 
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Monsignor  
Hugh Marren 
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November 
 Council Mtg 
7 PM Rosary 

7:30 Mtg 

4th Degree  
Assembly 

Mtg 
All Saints 

6:15 Rosary 
6:30 social 

7:30 meeting 

 

 

Nov. 28th 
2nd Degree  

at 
St. Andrew 

7 PM 
 

Nov. 29th 
1st Degree 
McGivney 

Hall   
7:30 PM 

Eucharistic 
Adoration 
in chapel 

Eucharistic 
Adoration 
in chapel 

First  
Friday 

Adoration 

 
Dunwoody 
Cleanup 

Day 

Boy Scout/
Knight Flag 
Retirement 
After 12:15 

Mass 

Nov 16th 
1st/2nd 

Degree at 
Atlanta  

Council #660 

Eucharistic 
Adoration 
in chapel 

Eucharistic 
Adoration 
in chapel 

4th Degree  
Ceremony 

 
St. John 

Neumann 
 

2 PM 

Nov. 7th 
1st 

Degree at 
St. Andrew 

7 PM 


